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WELCOME

It is the mission of the Church of St. Anselm to live the
Gospel by forming a Catholic community to foster personal
and spiritual growth, and justice and peace in the
community at large. This shall be accomplished by
preaching the word, celebrating the sacraments, serving the
parish and the community and by celebrating our
community spirit.

BAPTISM

Baptism is a sacrament by which the Christian community
welcomes new members. At St. Anselm Church, we
emphasize sacramental preparation consisting of a four part
Parish Baptism Process which the infant is always present.
Each session, Welcoming, Gathering, Celebrating, and
Reflecting, focus on the relationship a child enjoys as a
person blessed by God. Sponsors for Baptism should be
practicing Catholics, at least 16 years old, who have
received the Sacrament of Confirmation. To schedule
Baptism, please call the church office, at least one month in
advance. There are no Baptisms during Lent.

PENANCE

The sacrament of Penance/Reconciliation is offered every
Saturday 5:00 - 5:30pm or by appointment.

MARRIAGE

Preparation for Christian Marriage begins at least one year
prior to the planned date for a wedding. The Common
Policy of Church in New Jersey is followed in our parish.
Marriage Preparation includes Engaged Encounter or
Pre-Cana.

VISITATION OF THE SICK

Please contact the Parish Office concerning hospitalized and
homebound parishioners wishing to receive sacraments or
parish visits.

RCIA

As a faith community who strives to live the Gospel, we at
St. Anselm invite all who are seeking information about the
Catholic Faith or anyone who has not received the
sacraments of initiation, (Baptism, Confirmation and Holy
Eucharist), to contact Sandy Mullarkey 732-493-4411 x102
or email sandystanselm@aol.com to obtain information
regarding our ongoing RCIA process.

SPIRITUAL DIRECTION

A team of trained and certified Spiritual Directors is
available for individual or group spiritual direction to help
you focus on the experience of God in your life. Please
contact any of these directors: Sandy Mullarkey (732) 493-
4411 x102, Marie Lillvik (732) 493-9398 or Jim Moseman
(908) 675-7124.

Readings for the Week of December 23
Sunday: Mi 5:1-4a/Ps 80:2-3, 15-16, 18-18 [4]/Heb 10:5-10/

Lk 1:39-45

Monday: 2 Sm 7:1-5, 8b-12, 14a, 16/Ps 89:2-3, 4-5, 27 and 29
[2]/Lk 1:67-79

Tuesday: Vigil: Is 62:1-5/Ps 89:4-5, 16-17, 27, 29 [2a]/

Acts 13:16-17, 22-25/Mt 1:1-25 or 1:18-25

Midnight: Is 9:1-6/Ps 96:1-2, 2-3, 11-12, 13 [Lk 2:11]/Ti 2:11-14/
Lk2:1-14

Dawn: Is 62:11-12/Ps 97:1, 6, 11-12/Ti 3:4-7/Lk 2:15-20

Day: Is 52:7-10/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4, 5-6 [3c]/Heb 1:1-6/Jn 1:1-18 or
Jn 1:1-5,9-14

Wednesday: Acts 6:8-10; 7:54-59/Ps 31:3cd-4, 6 and 8ab, 16bc
and 17 [6]/Mt 10:17-22

Thursday: 1 Jn 1:1-4/Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12 [12]/Jn 20:1a, 2-8
Friday: 1 Jn 1:5—2:2/Ps 124:2-3, 4-5, 7cd-8 [7]/Mt 2:13-18
Saturday: 1 Jn 2:3-11/Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 5b-6 [11a]/Lk 2:22-35
Next Sunday: 1 Sm 1:20-22, 24-28/Ps 84:2-3, 5-6, 9-10 [cf.
5a)/1 In 3:1-2,21-24/Lk 2:41-52

MEMORIAL BRICKS

The Church of Saint Anselm now has over 500 memorial bricks
placed in the “meditation area” located outside the main entrance
to the worship center. These memorials have been obtained by
making a donation in memory of a loved one, recognizing family
members, or memorializing a special event. It is still not too late
to have your family or loved one remembered this way. For
information, call the Parish Office (732) 493-4411.

REMEMBRANCE BOOK

Our Remembrance Book, which is located in the foyer, includes
the names of those for whom we as a parish community pray.
Please add the names of all that you would like included in the
community’s prayers.

At each Mass the intentions that are written in our book are
remembered during the intercessions. If you would like a card to
send to others, which says that these brothers and sisters are
included in our prayers, please pick one up either from behind the
remembrance book on the stand or from the Parish Office. There
is no fee for this card.

PARISH REGISTRATION

Our Parish Family invites all of its members to participate fully in
our spiritual and social life. Every family wishing to join the
parish is requested to register and become an “official” member of
our parish community. Please either see a member of the
Registration Team after weekend Mass or register at the Parish
Office. If you change your address, please notify us.

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Since we have gifts that differ according to the grace given to us,
let us exercise them: if prophecy, in proportion to the faith; if
ministry, in ministering; if one is a teacher, in teaching; if one
exhorts, in exhortation, if one contributes, in generosity ...
(Romans 12:6-8)



£ MASS

£ % INTENTIONS

Saturday, December 22 - 5:30pm Mass
Sheila Kolodjeski

Requested by Family

Sunday, December 23 - 9:00am Mass

Steve Hrivnack

Requested by Staff at St. Anselm

11:00am Mass
Joseph Cali
Requested by Tina DeVito
5:30pm Mass
Jerry & Mildred Donato
Requested by Children

MONDAY, December 24
Christmas Eve

(office closed)

4:00pm Mass

6:00pm Mass

10:00pm Mass
TUESDAY, December 25
CHRISTMAS

9:00am Mass

11:00am Mass
WEDNESDAY, December 26

(office closed)

10:00am Collection Counting
THURSDAY, December 27
FRIDAY, December 28
9:00am Mass

SATURDAY, December 29
5:30pm Mass

SUNDAY, December 30
9:00am Mass

11:00am Mass
5:30pm Mass

PRAY FOR ...

GENERAL INTERCESSIONS/
REQUEST FOR PRAYERS

If you would like the name of a loved one, who
is 11l and needs the prayers of our Church com-
munity, to be printed in the bulletin, please fill
out a request form located in the Church office.
Unless we are told otherwise, names will re-
main on the list for four weeks. Please keep us
informed.

The Sick & Suffering

We are all called to prayer. As a faith commu-
nity, let us keep in mind all those who have
asked us to pray for them, especially Theresa
Martin, Linda & Walter O’Connell, Jim
Hemler that they may find relief and healing
by God’s grace and through our prayers for
them.

The Faithful Departed

As a faith community, let us remember those
who have recently died, may they enjoy eternal
peace in the company of God.

SUNDAY MASS INTENTIONS

In response to many requests for specific
Mass intentions, we will be accepting requests
for Mass Intentions for the Sunday Masses.
Please stop in the Parish Office to arrange for a
Mass intention. Just a reminder, the standard
offering for a Mass intention is $10, although
you may donate a larger amount if you so
choose. All excess offerings over the $10 will
be used for our COR Fund to help the poor and
needy.



MINISTERS FOR December 29, 30, January 2

Saturday Sunday
5:30pm 11:00am
Lectors John Boyko Paul Chisholm Marie Lillvik Tom Curran
Lanolin Joseph ** MaryBeth Riordan Marie France Sepe Kyle Clonan
Eucharistic Stan Kolodjeski (B) Thomas Lavin (B) Eugene Yosuico (B) MaryAnn Haggerty (B)
Ministers Maria Amodio (C) Matthew Whelan (C) Dolores Emery (C) Kathy Majewski (C)

Joe Ryan (C) Lisa White (C) Marilou Yosuico (C) Ed Majewski (C)

Hospitality/ Debra Kaplan Darren Goodwin Ronald Ryder Michael Bellina
Greeters (G) Dolores Kolodjeski Kathryn Schulhafer Debra Lagattuta
Michele Seggio
Emily Bekampis (G) (G) (G) (G)

Mass Servers Kaitlyn Convery

Nicholas Kaplan

Registration Paul Chisholm Jo-Ann DaCruz

Bulletin Stuffing: Gail Plumeri

Christophers: Catherine Scotto, Chuck Surmonte, Mike Vastano** (The Pines)

Wednesday, January 2nd Counters: Grace Fera, Ginny Marmora, MaryAnn Ruane, Tom Schember

ALL AVAILABLE MONEY COUNTERS ARE REQUESTED TO ASSIST ON SUNDAY, DECEMBER 23rd AT 12:00 NOON AND ON
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 26TH AT 10:00AM. PLEASE CALL PARISH OFFICE IF YOU CAN HELP. COUNTING FOR WEEKEND OF
DECEMBER 29 & 30 WILL BE DONE ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 2ND.

**Sub Requested

DONATIONS WANTED!

St. Anselm’s will be hosting a Dinner and Chance
Auction this Spring. We could use your help. We are
looking to fill gift baskets to auction off at our dinner
to support the youth programs at our Parish. While
shopping holiday sales, think about donating a holi-
o day deal that you find to the Spring Chance Auction.

We could also use donations of any new Christmas
gifts that can be recycled or re-gifted, unopened holi-
day wine, unused gift cards and extra unexpired
Kohl’s cash. New items will be gratefully accepted at
the Parish Office.

COLLECTION ENVELOPE CHANGE
FOR 2019

Attention all parishioners who utilize the
weekly collection envelopes. You will no
longer receive your envelopes in the mail at
your home address. The envelope company
will be delivering your ANNUAL 2019 COL-
LECTION ENVELOPES here to church. En-
velopes will be boxed sets marked with your
name, in alphabetical order, ready for pick up
in the foyer. Please stop by and pick up your
box!
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Family Promise Hosting Week
From January 20 - 27, we will again open our
hearts and community to those in need, by
hosting 5 temporarily homeless families with
children at our church (guests from the Family
Promise program) up to 15 people.

The volunteer sign-up chart is on the bulletin
board to the left of the chapel.

There are many ways to become involved in
our Family Promise ministry. Evening Hosts
arrive at 5:15pm and eat dinner with the guests
and stay till 8:00pm. Overnight Hosts arrive at
8:00pm and sleep in your own classroom/
bedroom then leave any time after 6:00am the
next morning. Activity Hosts arrive at 7:00pm
and play with the kids for 12 hours. Breakfast
Hosts arrive at 6:00am and set up a cold break-
fast buffet with our kitchen supplies then clean
up when the guests leave at 7:00am or on Sat-
urday arrive at 6:45am and cook a hot break-
fast along with another volunteer. Set-Up
Crew is responsible for setting up the class-
rooms and learning center on the Sunday
morning when hosting week begins. Dinner
Prep prepares part of a dinner one night. Sup-
ply volunteers replenish food supplies 1 day
during hosting week. If you are a new volun-
teer interested in any of these ministries, please
write your name and contact information on
the “New Volunteer” sheet on the bulletin
board.

If you have any questions, or would like more
information about joining this important minis-
try, please call or email Sue Bove
msghb@optonline.net (908) 309-6418

or Irene Esposito thegirls388(@verizon.net
(201) 240-8980.

For information about how the county-wide
Family Promise program works, please visit
www.familypromisemc.org

Christmas Eve

Monday, December 24 - 4:00pm,
6:00pm & 10:00pm

Christmas Day

Tuesday, December 25 - 9:00am &
11:00am

Saturday, December 29 - 5:30pm
Sunday, December 30 - 9:00am,
11:00am & 5:30pm

New Year’s Eve
Monday, December 31 - 9:00am

New Year’s Day
Tuesday, January 1, 2018 - 11:00am

MONEY MINISTERS

We will be counting the collections for
the weekend of December 22nd & 23rd
on Sunday, December 23rd at 12noon .
Then, on Wednesday, December 26th at
10am, the collections from Sunday, De-
cember 23rd 5:30pm Mass and all of the
Christmas masses will be counted. We
would like as many counters as are
available on both days.




Church of Saint Anselm Parish News

Papal Post-Its: This Week’s Nugget

“To call Mary the mother of God re-
minds us that God is close to humanity,
even as a child is close to the mother
who bears him in her womb. All life,
from life in the mother s womb to that of
the elderly, the suffering and the sick,
and to that of the troublesome and even
repellent, is to be welcomed, loved and

Youth group news

The youth group is open to all high-school
youth of Saint Anselm parish. Our next
meeting will be January 27th from
6:30-8pm in the Learning Center. For more
information, please contact Kimberly at
732-614-4422 or via email
mskimberlyconnolly@gmail.com.

helped.”
=
RECYCLING

Did you know that we are not supposed to
place bottle caps in our recycling cans?
So, what are we to do?

Recycle the bottles, as usual, then bring the
rinsed caps to church and place, just the caps,
into the Terracycle recycling box that can be
found at the doorway to the pantry, across
from the bulletin boards.

Download the Parish App

We have a Parish App! Go to the App store on
your phone and look for Saint Anselm Church
and download the app. Be sure to allow
“notifications” on your phone so that we can
send out timely communications and mes-
sages.

Monthly Financial Status:

October 2018
Net Income: $ 54,160.00
Net Expenses: $ 55,801.00

“As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one
another as good stewards of God’s varied grace.”

mation to the local enforcement authorities.

Catholic Church or if know of someone who was, you can report the
abuse through the diocesan ABUSE HOTLINE: 1-888-296-2965 or via e-
mail at abuseline@diocesoftrenton.org. The Diocese of Trenton reports
any allegations of sexual abuse to the appropriate law enforcement agen-
cies. Anyone with an allegation is also encouraged to provide that infor-

The Diocese of Trenton is committed to the initiatives outlined in the US
Bishop’s Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People and to
its own policies and guidelines in regard to the reporting and investigation
of sexual abuse allegations involving minors. If you have been sexually
abused as a minor by a member of the clergy or anyone representing the ﬂ '

PROMISE TO

ROTECT

"

PLEDGE TO
HEAL




SEARCH SUPPORTERS
OF OUR PARISH
to find trusted services
In our area!

parishesonline.co.

PLUS Sign up to have our weekly bulletin emailed to you!
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